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BEFORE THE NEVADA TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY 

In re: Applications of Earth Limousine, LLC, and ) 
Western Limousine Operated by EmpireLV, LLC ) Docket No. 23-12004–A 
for Temporary Expansion of Their Fleets and Tariff ) Docket No. 23-12004-H 
Modifications for the 2024 Super Bowl Special ) 
Event ) 
__________________________________________) 

NOTICE OF APPLICATIONS and REQUESTS FOR TARIFF MODIFICATIONS FOR 
THE 2024 SUPER BOWL SPECIAL EVENT 

Earth Limousine, LLC., dba Earth Limos filed an application, designated as Docket No. 

23-12004-A, with the Authority requesting a temporary expansion of its fleet by 6 vehicles for its 

charter limousine authority granted under Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity 

(CPCN) 1108. The carrier also requested approval of a tariff modification. The requested 

expansion and tariff modification will occur between January 29, 2024 and February 14, 2024 for 

the sole purpose of providing transportation during the 2024 Super Bowl Special Event. 

Western Limousine Service, LLC. operated by Empire LV, LLC. filed an application, 

designated as Docket No. 23-12004-H, with the Authority requesting a temporary expansion of its 

fleet by 100 vehicles for its charter limousine authority granted under Certificate of Public 

Convenience and Necessity (CPCN) 1054.  The carrier also requested approval of a tariff 

modification.  The requested expansion and tariff modification will occur between January 29, 

2024 and February 14, 2024 for the sole purpose of providing transportation during the 2024 Super 

Bowl Special Event. 

The applications and tariff modification requests were filed pursuant to Chapter 706 of the 

NRS and the Nevada Administrative Code (“NAC”).  Under NRS 706.151, the Authority has legal 

jurisdiction and authority over these matters. 
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The applications and tariff modification requests are on file and available for viewing at 

the office of the Authority, 3300 W. Sahara Avenue, Suite 200, Las Vegas, Nevada 89102. 

Persons with a direct and substantial interest in the above noted filings may file Petitions 

for Leave to Intervene at the Authority’s office.  Such Petitions must conform with the Authority’s 

regulations and must be filed on or before December 28, 2023. 

Interested persons may submit Protests for filing at the Authority’s offices.  Protests must 

also conform with the Authority’s regulations.  Other written comments may also be submitted for 

filing. 

By the Authority, 

__________/s/_______________ 
Vaughn Hartung, Chairman 

Dated: December 21, 2023 
Las Vegas, Nevada 


